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ular is very important in terms of malignity and fertility poten-
tial in further periods.

Keywords: Prenatal diagnosis, undescended testicle, hydro-
cele.
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Cystic hygroma is also called as cystic lymphangioma. They are
cystic lymphatic lesions that may arise in any location of the
human body. It is a congenital malformation caused by incom-
plete connections between lymph veins and venous system,
with or without septa, localized or common. It is frequently
seen in head and neck region, mostly (75%) on left side.
Although its incidence rate is 1/6000 births, it is 1/875 in
aborted fetuses. The prognosis depends on many factors such
as the karyotype, mass localization, week of gestation when
diagnosed, depth of invasion, presence of septa. While it can be
isolated, it is also frequently associated with chromosomal
anomalies, and Turner syndrome is the most frequent con-
comitant chromosomal anomaly. Besides, it is also associated
with trisomies, cardiac anomalies and hydrops fetalis.
Progressive skin edema, pleural effusion, pericardial effusion,
ascites and placental edema can be observed. In 43 – 75% of
the cases may develop non-immune hydrops fetalis. In this
case, we aimed to present non-immune hydrops fetalis associ-
ated with cystic hygroma which was prenatally diagnosed.
Twenty-eight-year-old patient with G4P2A1 referred to our
clinic and in the fetal examination, 17 weeks old live single fetus
was observed. The case first referred to our clinic at 7 weeks of
gestation and in her second visit at 17 weeks of gestation, cys-
tic hygroma with septation in size of 60x48 mm originating
from the posterior area of the neck was observed in the fetal
ultrasonographic examination. No other systemic anomaly was
observed in the fetus. There were no characteristics in the
medical history of the case. The patient was recommended to
refer a tertiary center for prenatal diagnosis and cardiac evalu-
ation, but the patient did not follow any recommendation and
decided to maintain the pregnancy. In her follow-ups, it was
found in the fetal examination carried out on 23 weeks of ges-
tation that hydrops fetalis developed and there was no fetal car-
diac activity. The pregnancy of the patient was terminated in a
tertiary center. Since the family refused, no fetal autopsy was

performed. The diagnosis of cystic hygroma and non-immune
hydrops fetalis can e established by ultrasonography easily.
Fetal ultrasonographic examination including fetal cardiac
evaluation should be done in case with cystic hygroma and
hydrops fetalis. The patient should be evaluated in terms of
family syndromes and karyotyping should be recommended.
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Objective: Fetal magnetic resonance (MR) imaging plays a
number of roles in the evaluation and management of con-
genital diaphragmatic hernia (CDH). Fetal MR imaging has
proved valuable for anatomic assessment, determination of
the specific type of CDH on the basis of which organs are
involved and the effect of the hernia contents on adjacent
structures, evaluation and exclusion of hernia-related compli-
cations and associated malformations. In addition, fetal MR
imaging plays a role in guiding experimental fetal therapy
(eg, tracheal balloon occlusion).

Method: We present a case of CDH that was diagnosed in
the 30 week of pregnancy by two-dimensional ultrasonogra-
phy (USG) in association with fetal MR.

Case: A 31-year-old nulliparous woman with unremarkable
past medical history and no significant prenatal risk factor was
referred to our department at 30 weeks’ gestation for detailed
ultrasound examination, which revealed a fluid-filled structure
in the thoracic cavity. Ultrasonographic examination showed a
fluid-filled stomach and intestinal peristalsis in the left thorax
with the heart displaced to the right in the axial scan. Fetal MR
confirmed the ultrasonographic findings, and herniated organs
and mediastinal shift were clearly visible. There was no associ-
ated anomaly in central nervous system, heart, both kidneys
and extremities in ultrasonography. The couple was informed
of the diagnosis and patient was followed-up fortnightly. At 36
weeks of gestation, planned cesarean section was performed.
The newborn girl had signs of severe respiratory distress and
required extracorporeal membrane oxygenation support. The
CDH was successfully repaired at 3 days of life. Surgical results
confirmed the prenatal diagnosis.

Conclusion: Prenatal sonographic detection of this rare
anomaly may allow planned delivery at a tertiary center and
early correction. Prenatal MR imaging can confirm the diag-
nosis of a CDH when sonographic findings are equivocal or
atypical.
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Objective: Most NTDs occur sporadically and are multifac-
torial in origin. Encephalocele involves defective closure of
the anterior neural tube. Encephalocele is characterized as a
protrusion of the brain and/or meninges through a defect in
the skull that is covered with skin. 

Case: In this case report, we aimed to present a case of parietal
encephalocele which diagnosed in prenatal period. 26 year-old
patient, having second pregnancy.she had single alive fetus of
18 weeks from her last menstrual period. In the results
obtained from two-dimensional ultrasound scan, it was detect-
ed that the fetus had encephalocele sac with the approximate
sizes of 49*41 mm, possibly originating from the right parietal
region of the fetus, and concomitant hydrocephalus (lateral
ventricle 10 mm). After abortion, it was observed that the ex-
fetus weighing about 300 grams had parietal encephalocele
mass having apparent neural tissue in it and stretching from the
location over the ear on the right side of the head, comprising
the right eye, to the border between mouth and nose.

Conclusion: Amongst NTD's, the incidence of encephalocele
is reported to be approximately 1-4 per 10,000 live births.
Commonest site of encephalocele is occipital, frontoethmoidal
and parietal. Prenatal 2D US detects approximately 80% of
encephaloceles. The prognosis for patients with encephalocele
depends on the extent of herniated neural tissue in the sac and
on the presence of associated anomalies. the prognosis of the
parietal encephalocele is worse than occipital. 
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Objective: In this study, we aimed to present two cases of
ectopia cordis which diagnosed in the prenatal period.

Introduction: Ectopia Cordis (EC) is a very rare congenital
malformation which appears as development of midline
defect. EC may be present as an isolated malformation or a
component of Cantrell’s Pentalogy.

Case 1: A 22-years-old pregnant at 15 weeks 1 day gestation-
al age admitted to our fetal medicine centre. Prenatal ultra-
sound showed a fetus with bilateral hydrothorax, EC, and a
large omphalocele with evisceration of the heart. Cantrell’s
pentalogy with thoracoabdominal EC was diagnosed and
pregnancy was terminated. 

Case 2: A 32-years-old pregnant at 11 weeks 3 days gesta-
tional age admitted to our fetal medicine centre. Ultrasound
done at our fetal medicine centre revealed absent sternum,
ectopia cordis, absent diaphragm, and omphalocele.
Cantrell’s pentalogy with thoracoabdominal EC was diag-
nosed and pregnancy was terminated at 12 weeks and 3 days
of gestational age. 

Results: The diagnosis of EC in the prenatal period was
established by monitoring of the fetal heart outside the tho-
rax. EC may be associated with intrinsic heart disease and
other midline abnormalities. The vast majority of cases has
been reported aneuploidy, particularly Trisomy 18, chromo-
somal analysis is recommended.

Conclusion: The ectopia cordis can be diagnosed with care-
ful ultrasound examination of the early weeks of pregnancy.
The ectopia cordis is especially high risk for Trisomy 18. We
suggest that you should keep in mind this condition and
amniocentesis should be offered.
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Objective: Preterm labor is the most important cause of
neonatal morbidity and mortality in developed countries.
The aim of this study was to compare and evaluate the
effects,nifedipine and ritodrine, on fetal and maternal param-
eters and to predict the patient with therapotic succes.

Methods: The study was carried out on 64 patients with
diagnosis of preterm delivery, admitted to our unite.The
cases were randomly selected singleton pregnancies between
24-36 weeks of gestation who were in the latent phase of




